OOTISCHENIA IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT   

“Our Mission is To Provide Safe Potable Drinking Water”

123 Ootischenia Road, Castlegar, B.C. V1N 4L7 Tel: (250)365-6996 Fax: (250) 365-2682

E-mail:  oidwater@ootischenia.com   

website: www.ootischenia.com
IMPORTANT WATER USE NOTICE

The Ootischenia Improvement District is within an area of BC listed as being at STAGE 4 out of 5 for DROUGHT SEVERITY. The aquifers we draw our drinking water from and rely on for fire protections services are experiencing negative effects from this drought.

The O.I.D has not yet ordered the implementation of Stage 2 Sprinkling Regulations. That may change if the residents of the O.I.D do not stop using outdoor water when not permitted to do so.

Before implementing Stage 2 Regulations, there will be an intensive effort to stop the abuse of the drinking water system. The O.I.D will be:

· Physically inspecting all areas of Ootischenia for compliance 7 days per week at all times of day and night.

· Issuing final notices to non-compliant residents prior to the disconnection of water service from the O.I.D drinking water system.

· Requesting all residents to report any suspected water use in violation of the O.I.D Sprinkling Regulations to the O.I.D office at 250-365-6996. All reports of non-compliance are 100% anonymous.

· Continuously monitoring the aquifers for signs that outdoor water use must be halted.

It is everyone’s responsibility to ensure we have a safe and adequate water supply. Unfortunately, some residents are not respecting the current water regulations and this places additional stress on an already limited water supply. 

This is an important issue requiring all of us to ensure responsible and compliant water use.   If this effort fails, Stage 2 may be implemented cutting outdoor water use by 50%. This may be followed by Stage 3 if necessary, resulting in the prohibition of all outdoor water use.

